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TO:  Superintendents of Schools 

 

FROM: Dr. Dianna R. Wentzell, Commissioner of Education 

 

DATE:  February 27, 2019 

 

RE:   2019-20 Concussion and Head Injury Annual Review for Coaches 

 

 

On February 6, 2019, the State Board of Education approved Resolution IX.A: 

 

RESOLVED, That the State Board of Education, pursuant to Subsection (b)(2) of Section 10-

149b of the Connecticut General Statutes, approves the 2019-20 Concussion and Head Injury 

Annual Review for Coaches, and directs the Commissioner to take the necessary action. 

 

Section 10-149b of the Connecticut General Statutes (C.G.S.) requires that the State Board of 

Education develop or approve such review materials annually on or before October 1. The statute 

further requires that any interscholastic or intramural coach who holds a coaching permit issued 

by the State Department of Education, must annually review this document prior to commencing 

the school athletic coaching assignment for the season, in order to maintain a coaching permit.   

 

The 2019-20 Concussion and Head Injury Annual Review for Coaches is attached and is also 

available at:  

https://portal.ct.gov/media/SDE/Certification/Coaching/Conncussion_and_Head_Injury_Annual

_Review_for_Coaches_2019-20.pdf?la=en 

 

Please direct any questions to John D. Frassinelli at 860-807-2050 or john.frassinelli@ct.gov. 

 

DRW:JF:sk 

cc:  Charlene Russell-Tucker, Chief Operating Officer 

       John D. Frassinelli, Bureau Chief  
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